
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS26531

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE RS26531 The primary oversight for food safety and inspections for human
food manufacturers falls within the jurisdiction of the federal Food and Drug Administration (FDA), under
the authority of the Food Safety and Modernization Act (FSMA). The FDA may contract a number of these
inspections out to the State of Idaho. Currently, they are contracted with the Idaho Department of Health and
Welfare. Legislation was passed in 2018 to transition this authority from the Idaho Department of Health
and Welfare to the Idaho State Department of Agriculture. This legislation would extend the timeframe for
that transition to be completed by September 29, 2021.

FISCAL NOTE
FISCAL NOTE Contracting authority would transition over to the Idaho State Department of Agriculture
and funding to carry out the contract would also transition to ISDA. The transition may require a general
fund request of $86,000.00 in order to cover the cost of part of one inspector to carry out contracted human
manufactured food inspections.

Contact:
Representative Clark Kauffman
(208) 332-1000
Senator Abby Lee
(208) 332-1000
Elizabeth Criner
Food Northwest
(208) 385-7070

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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